From: Simon Robert [mailto:Simon.Robert@thameswater.co.uk] 
Sent: 27 June 2014 09:17
To: Planning
Cc: Devcon Team
Subject: Name: Cherwell - Scoping Opinion - Various Parcel Of Land North Of Lords Farm And South Of Hawkwell Farm, Type: Development Plan, 

Dear Mrs. Ford,

Thank you for giving Thames Water the opportunity to comment on the above document. The provision of water and waste water infrastructure is essential to any development.

It is unclear at this stage what the net increase in demand on our infrastructure will be as a result of the proposed development. Thames Water is concerned that the network in this area may be unable to support the demand anticipated from this development. The developer needs to consider the net increase in water and waste water demand to serve the development and also any impact the development may have off site further down the network, if no/low water pressure and internal/external sewage flooding of property is to be avoided.

It is also unclear as to how the buildings will be constructed, Thames water is concerned that water mains and sewers immediately adjacent to the site may be affected by vibration as a result of piling, possibly leading to water main bursts and or sewer collapses.

We would therefore recommend that any EIA report should be expanded to consider the following.

· The developments demand for water supply and network infrastructure both on and off site and can it be met.

· The developments demand for Sewage Treatment and network infrastructure both on and off site and can it be met.

· The surface water drainage requirements and flood risk of the development both on and off site and can it be met.

Should the developer wish to obtain information on the above issues they should contact our Developer Services department on 0845 850 2777

Yours Sincerely

Mark Dickinson

Development Planning Manager


http://corporate/dts/Pn_DevPlan/DevPlanDetails.asp?selDevPlan=3320
